
The District 3450 of Rotary International provides support to the humanitarian services of 53 Rotary clubs: 42 clubs in Hong Kong SAR, 5 clubs
in Macao SAR, 2 provisional clubs in Shanghai and Beijing respectively, and 6 clubs in the country of Mongolia.  More information may be
found on Website: www.Rotary3450.org.  This Governor’s Monthly Bulletin is for internal circulation to members only and is not for sale.  It is
published by the Information Coordination Group.  Any enquiry, comment, proposal, suggestion, contribution, or contrast to the contents are
welcome by the Managing Editor, WONG Chi Foon !"  (Tolo Harbour), Tel: (852) 9866 1696 / Email: cfwong@chinatone.net.

Governor’s Message
December is an important month for the district, being
the time at which we elect our DGN.  There is no
exception this year and we are, therefore, happy to see
DS Tony Wong being elected as our district’s leader for
2006-2007.  Congratulations, DGN Tony.

Traditionally, this is also the month when we are busy
holding Christmas parties and having great fellowship
both with our fellow Rotarians as well as their families,
and at the same time, strengthening the Family of Rotary.
We were, therefore, surprised, to find that we were also
involved in a concert on Russian melodies.  Moreover,
not only has it helped us to raise more than $400,000 for
our Hepatitis B project, it has also showed that many of
our Rotarians are fans of good classical music, thanks
to the great efforts put in by the organizing committee
chaired by DDS Jason Chan.

Then we had the visit of RI Director David Linett and
his lovely Anne Penny.  Being a Rotarian dedicated to
Rotary training and also founder of the Rotary
Leadership Institute in the USA, he had seized the
opportunity of this visit to tell us all about this Institute
and its many successes in providing all levels of training,
from beginners to advanced learners to Rotarians in
America.  Needless to say, these trainings have become
an important contributor to the success of the Rotary
movement in the USA.  If we want the Rotary movement
in our district to follow the same pace, it seems that the
success model of this Leadership Institute is something
that we can consider importing.  Other than this, RI
Director David also got so much interest in our district
that he was prepared to go to Mongolia in September
when DGE Peter, who will then be the DG, is doing his
official visit to the clubs there. With RI Director John
Eberhard also visiting Mongolia in May, RID David’s
visit will surely help tremendously in motivating our
Rotarians there and recognizing all that they have done
for their fellow countrymen.

During the intercity meeting we held on 17th December
to honor RID David, we also saw the chartering of a
new style Rotary club-the Rotary E-Club of District
3450 with a very dynamic Rotarian-CP Tenny Leung as
its president and a very active Rotaractor-Anthony
Cheng as its President-elect.  With these two great
leaders at its helm, I am sure that this club will be a
great help to the district in hooking up with those of our
Rotarians who have either relocated to Mainland China
or are traveling there extensively.

Moreover, the induction of 8 new members to the Rotary
Club of Hong Kong Sunrise also got us by surprise.
Other than the Rotarians in that club, the success of its
significant membership development this time is also
largely attributed to the hard work of PP Haywood
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the Salvation Army to support their medical team in
Aceh in Indonesia.  To make sure that our money was
appropriately spent, I went to Aceh to find out what
exactly was the situation there, in the spite of my ill-
health and the threat of a major disease outbreak.  If
you ask PP Simon Wong, he will tell you that we
deliberated for many hours in Medan before I finally
decided to take a gamble on my life by going to
Meulaboh.  You know the rest of the story from then on
and I do not want to repeat it here.

I would like to take this opportunity, though, to thank
all of you for your great support in the relief efforts.
We should be proud of ourselves for what we had done.
Every one of us was involved in this project, one way or
the other, both in the raising of funds and in the carrying
out of our relief efforts.  I was particularly impressed
with the enthusiasm shown by our clubs when they
donated generously to our relief fund and not to mention
that some of them, on their own initiative, also helped in
collecting daily necessities from the public and shipping
them to the disaster victims.  I will forever be grateful
for what you have done, and not to mention the 500 tons
of materials including water from RC Macau, the
batteries and torches from RC Kowloon East, the
condensed milk from RC Hong Kong Island East, the
shelter kits from RC Kowloon North and the micro-
credit contributions from RC Wanchai, just to quote a
few examples.

My fellow Rotarians, although the emergency relief
period is now over, we cannot stop our aids, since the
beginning of the second, or more important, phase of
relief work relating to the rehabilitation of the victims
has only just begun.  In this respect, I am very grateful
to RC Hong Kong Harbour and RC Kowloon East for
agreeing to undertake to build schools for the victims.  I
would advise that our Disaster Relief Committee is
currently studying proposals submitted to us by the
Salvation Army in this regard and we will revert to you
as soon as we have decided on what we should
recommend to you.

Last, but not the least, I would also like to thank PP
Simon Wong, PP Alfred Tsang and the Salvation Army
for the great help they have given us in our relief efforts.
PP Simon, I will never forget the 5 hours or so when we
waited together at the temporary air field in Meulaboh
yearning for a military helicopter to take us back to
Medan!

Of course, this disaster has given us a great opportunity
to raise our public profile and increase our media
exposure.  I will tell you more about this in my next

newsletter.

      Alexander Mak,
District Governor.

Cheung and support from their mother club, RC New
Territories.  This great success has also prompted me to
urge all the other clubs with membership below 20
people to follow this good example and work harder in
their membership development efforts.

December is also a sad month because it is also the month
when we saw the occurrence of the Tsunami disaster. I
was on holiday out of Hong Kong at that time. It was
only on my way back to Hong Kong when PDG Anthony
Hung told me about this that I realized the seriousness
of the matter.  Instead of heading for home, therefore, I
immediately went to my office to appraise the situation
and then send out my first appeal to you for donations
to help the victims. Thanks very much for your
generosity and prompt action; we received donation
cheques amounting to $800,000 in the next morning and
pledges of donations for amounts of $1.5M just in a
matter of three days.  If I am not mistaken, this is a
historic record for our district in being able to raise so
much money for disaster relief within such a short time
frame.

Up to date, the total amount raised is $3.5M, thanks to
the great help from PP Sophia Chan, RC of Bayview
Sunshine, and the children from the Ling Liang Church
Kindergarten and their parents.

To the district, this is a big sum of money and we would
naturally want to see that it is used in the most
appropriate manner.  With this in mind and following
the advice of the RI, we approached the major
international disaster relief agencies to see how our
money could be best spent.  We approached the Medins
Sans Frontieres (MSF), the Red Cross and the Salvation
Army to find out if we could use our money for a specific
disaster relief project of theirs. We finally decided to
support the medical projects of the Salvation Army, since
MSF only raised a very limited amount of funds to
support their medical teams and stopped receiving
donations before we had the time to find out what they
did and The Red Cross was not interested in receiving
donations earmarked for any particular project.
In the circumstances, and as a start, we donated $1M to



Peter Wan
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Would you agree with me if I say there
are a lot of communications within our
district?  Everyday when we opened our
e-mail system, there must be dozens of
emails from district leaders, officers and
presidents of our district in the in-box.
How many of them do you read and how
many of them do you respond to and act
upon? Not many, don’t we?

Have you ever heard of people saying the
following to you?

“I am bombarded with so many emails
from the district that I have chosen to
ignore them altogether.”

“How come nobody tells me what is going
on? We have poor communication in our
district.”

“If I had been consulted, I would give my
advice and the result would have been
different.”

“I am fed up with serving the district
because I am not getting any response
from the people I write to.”

There are many more.....

We do seem to have a problem on district
communication.

Are we really communicating with each
other? Are we communicating effectively?

If the answer is negative, then, should we
continue with what we are doing and, if
not, what can be done?

I am not purporting that I can give you a
solution. However there are certain
practices that I have been following and I
h a v e  f o u n d  t h e m  u s e f u l  i n  m y
communication with people. I am happy
to share them with you.

Whenever I write an email, I think of the
recipients. I only send it to those people
who need to receive it - those I need a
response and those who will get some
value from reading my message. When I
receive a group email, I only reply to the
sender and do not copy the other
addressees unless it  is  absolutely
necessary.

If the sender asks something from me, I
respond immediately. It is more likely
than not that I will forget if I do not do
so, given the vast amount of mails that I
have to deal with everyday.

I expect the recipients of my email are as
busy as I am; therefore, I send them
reminders to follow up but only to those
who have not responded.

On important matters which I need an
answer urgently, I pick up the phone and
call direct. This may not be practicable if
the message needs to go to the whole
district. In that case, I share the work with
others.

I do not have the habit of blaming people
for not keeping me informed. If people
think that I have to know or to do
something, they will find me wherever I
am. If I am not approached, I know the
matters are in good hands and I can focus
on something else.

Neither do I have the practice of
criticising others for messing up things. I
consider myself a culprit if I anticipate a
problem but let it happens without voicing
out my concern. When something does go
wrong, I will find out the cause and avoid
repeating the same mistake in the future.
Finger pointing does not help.

If I wish to know what is going on at
Rotary, I look up the district and the RI
web-site. They contain a lot of useful
information. I visit these web-sites fairly
frequently. If you do not know how to
gain access to the sites and where to get
the information you require, invest some
time to learn.

I enjoy reading personal notes and jokes
from friends. I hate junk mails. What is a
friendly note and what is a junk mail
depends on the purpose of the mail. My
p r o d u c t i v i t y  i n c r e a s e s  i f  t h e
communication cheers me up.

The most direct and effective means of
communication, in my view, is through
personal contact. With a personal
approach, one can get things done much
better and quicker.

Remember, some people are better
communicators than others. We should
learn to appreciate people who are willing
to help the district and do our part by
respond ing  to  the i r  reques t  for
information and action. Let us all work
together to improve the communication
within the district.

Christmas is around the corner. Let me
take this opportunity in conveying my
greetings and wishing you and your family
a Happy Holiday and Prosperous 2005.
Talk to you next month.
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District Karaoke Contest Result
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Great Congratulations to PP Tony Wong of RC of Happy

Valley being R. I. District 3450 2006-2007 District

Government Nominee

!! " !!

!!!!!!!

!
!

!

Contestant Club Name
Eva Mui RAC of Kwai Chung

Kenix Yuen RAC of Kwai Chung

Clarence Au RAC of Kingspark HK

Eugene Fong RC of Kowloon West

Tony Choi RC of Admiralty

Bill Ng RC of Kowloon West

Allan So RC of Tsuen Wan

Jovex Chan RAC of Kowloon Golden Mile

Eric Leung RC of Kowloon NorthWest

Tony Wong RC of Happy Valley

Gwennie Tam RC of Hou Kuong

Domingos Chang RC of Guia

Sarah Lo RC of Hou Kuong

Diana Wu RAC of Hou Kuong

Peter Mok RAC of Macau Central

Final Contestants be Chosen
Champion

Bill Ng (RC of Kowloon West)

First runner-up -

Gweenie Tam (RC of Hou Kuong)

Second runner-up -

Eugene Fong (RC of Kowloon West)

Consolation prizes:

Domingos Chang (RC of Guia);

Eric Leong (RC of Kowloon Northwest)

Best Image Award -

Eugene Fong (RC of Kowloon West)

Best Stage Performance Award -

Eric Leung (RC of Kowloon Northwest)

Final Result

!
!

!
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Celebrate Rotary with Touching Russian Melodies

!" !"#$%&'()   ú=2004. 12 - 12

Venue: Jockey Club Auditorium, HK Poly U
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District Karaoke Contest ú=2004. 12 - 05
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Dear Centennial Colleagues,

I just got back from leave to-night and heard this tragic disaster which resulted in over 20,000
people across our neighboring countries including India, Thailand, the Philippines, Indonesia
and Sri Lanka being killed and I do not know how many homeless and urgently needing help.
It is abundantly clear that, as Rotarians, we need to come in and give whatever help we can to
these neighbors of ours.

Whilst we have set up a Disaster Relief Committee to ascertain what we can do to help, it is
clear that with an emergency such as this, a lot of money has to be raised within a very short
time frame to provide immediate relief to stop the death toll.

I understand that PDG John Wan has appealed to every Rotarian in our district to donate
US$100 in immediate cash.  I support this appeal and would ask you to appeal to all your
members to support this and to contribute as much as they can afford.  In view of the urgency
of the matter, I would ask that all of you use whatever means you can think of, including
contributing the collections of your red box for the coming meetings, and making contributions
from your clubs etc in order to raise this money.

For expediency, I would also request that you send the money you have collected to the District
in one of the following ways;—

1. Issue a cheque in the name of Rotary International District 3450-Disaster Relief and have it
delivered or posted to me at my office at 16/F, Weswick Commercial Building, 147-149 Queen’s
Road East, Wanchai, or
2. Deposit the money you collect into the Bank Account No. 699-1-19273-2-00 maintained by
the District in the name of Rotary International District 3450-Disaster Relief at the CITIC Ka
Wah Bank at its Central Branch at G/F, Lansing House, 43-45 Queen’s Road Central, and then
fax a copy of your pay-in slip to me at 2528-6783.

As usual, I will also lead by example by contributing US$10,000 and would hope that you will
do whatever you can. Please do so as quickly as you can, since this is an emergency situation.
Please do not wait until you hear from the Rotary Foundation regarding PDG John Wan’s
request that they match our contributions.  If they can do so, that is great, but even if they
cannot, we still have to help our brethren regardless.

I also understand that the disaster areas also need some professional help, but would leave it to
the aforesaid committee to decide when they meet to-morrow as to how we can provide such
and other help.

My fellow colleagues, this is our call.  It is time for us to show our strength as Rotarians who
care and let us do so quickly to show the world that we are worth our salt.

By copying this email to all the District Officers including the Assistant Governors, Area
Secretaries and District Secretary, can I request them to play an active coordinating role in this
emergency disaster relief exercise.

Please pray for all those who are affected by this disaster, the families of those who have died,
people who are dying and those who are sick and in need of immediate help.

May God bless them all.
Yours humbly in Rotary,

Alexander Mak.

Appeal for Tsunami

2005.03.16

DGN 2007-2008

Deadline to Submit

Application form

2007-2008 !" !"#

!" !

2005.03.19-20

2005 Rotary Centennial

District Conference

2005 !" !"!#$!%

Venue: Inter Continental Hotel

!"W=!" !

2005.01.16

Sports Day

! "  ! "

2005.01.15

Rotary 100 years celebrating

Drama Festival
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Venue: Macau Cultural Centre

!"W=!" !"#

2005.01.08

Interact District Conference

! "  ! " # $
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Membership Attendance Report October 2004
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